

## St John & St James Church of England Primary School

Grove Street, Edmonton, London N18 2TL Tel: 020 8807 2578

Email: office@stjohnandjames.enfield.sch.uk Website: www.stjohnandjames.enfield.sch.uk



## St John and St James C of E Primary School End of Year Newsletter - July 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As the academic year draws to a close, we are filled with immense pride and joy as we celebrate the fantastic achievements of our pupils at St John and St James C of E Primary School. Throughout the year, our students have truly embodied our Christian values, demonstrating resilience, community, and respect in all their endeavours.

We are particularly proud of our Year 6 pupils, who have excelled this year and achieved remarkable results in their SATs. Their hard work, dedication, and perseverance have paid off, and they are now ready to embark on the next chapter of their educational journey at secondary school. We have no doubt that they will continue to shine brightly and make us proud.

We are excited to share that Mrs Glover is expecting a baby girl in September and so will be beginning her Maternity Leave in the new year. We are all excited to meet our new StJJ baby and will of course share photos when she arrives.

However, it is with a heavy heart that we announce the departure of some cherished members of our school community. After an incredible 19 years of dedication and service, we bid farewell to our beloved nursery teacher, Mrs. Tomioka. Her passion for nurturing young minds and fostering a love of learning has left an indelible mark on countless children, who have passed through our nursery. We express our heartfelt gratitude for her unwavering commitment to our school and community and we wish her all the best for the future.

We also say goodbye to Miss Ayers-Rodrigues, who has been an integral part of our teaching staff. Her creativity and enthusiasm have enriched the lives of our students, and we thank her for the impact she has made over the past 6 years with us.

Mrs. Poole, our school SENCO, will also be leaving us at the end of this year. She has supported many students with special educational needs across the school and has, made a significant difference in the lives of many children and their families. We extend our sincere appreciation for her hard work and dedication and wish her well in her future endeavors.

Furthermore, we bid farewell to Mrs. Sheils, who has been a wonderful Y1 teacher since January. Her nurturing and caring approach has helped our youngest learners thrive, and we are grateful for her contribution.

Lastly, we say goodbye to Miss Morgan Dunn, who has played a crucial role in supporting children in Y5. Her dedication and commitment to her students have been commendable, and we thank her for the positive impact she has had.











Headteacher: Mrs P Cuncarr B.A (Hons) NPQH LONDON BOROUGH OF ENFIELD

As a Christian school community, we offer our heartfelt well-wishes to all departing staff members. Each one of them has been a blessing to our school, and we pray that God's grace and guidance will be with them as they move forward in their lives.

As we approach the summer break, we hope that all our students and their families will enjoy a restful time together, wherever that may be. May this summer be filled with happiness, peace, and cherished memories.

Thank you for your unwavering support and collaboration throughout this academic year. We look forward to welcoming everyone back in the new school year, ready to embrace new challenges and opportunities.

Blessings,

Patsy Cuncarr

Headteacher